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This month's meeting  begins at 7pm on April  11, 2017 , at Ellendale Churc h of Christ, 

7365 Highway 70 Memp his, TN (1 ½ miles north of Highway 64 (Stage Road)).  

 

In this month's program  we welcome  Glen Popiel, KW5GP .  Join Glen as he discusses 

new Arduinos and Arduino variants along with projects from his upcoming ARRL book, "Mo re 

Arduino for Ham Radio."  Glen is the author of ARRL's "Arduino for Ham Radio," which 

contains 19 Arduino -based Ham Radio projects and ARRL's "High Speed Multimedia for 

Amateur  Radio."  Glen is a Volunteer Examiner, member of QRP -ARCI, and the Olive Bran ch 

Amateur Radio Club.  By day, he is a Network Engineer and Technology Consultant for Ciber, 

Inc.,  and the Mississippi Department of Education, specializing in Open Source solutions, and 

has worked in the computer and electronics field for over 40 years.  He has just  completed 

his latest ARRL book, "More Arduino Projects for Amateur Radio," which should be available 

in May.  This new book includes 15 all new Arduino projects that introduce  the newer, more 

powerful, inexpensive and easy -to-use members of th e Arduino family and tells how you can 

create your own feature -rich Arduino -based projects for your home and  ham shack.  

 

Delta Club FCC testing sessions  are held monthly except December.  Registration begins 

at 5:30 PM; testing begins by 6:00 PM.  Please b ring a photo ID and another form of  

identification, copies of existing licenses or CSCEs, and your FCC Registration Number (FRN) 

if one has been issued.  Please be on time for registration to allow our Volunteer  Examiner 

(VE) team to complete their work pr ior to the club meeting.  The 2017  test fee is $15 (cash 

or check).   Individuals receiving their initial FCC license grant at a  Delta Club test session or 

through a Delta Club training class will receive a complimentary individual club membership 

for the remainder of the current calendar year when they  also show proof of ARRL 

membership.  For more information, please email our VE Liaison, Jeff Krause, AJ4GY , or call 

at 901 -301 -6776.  

 

Congratulations  to those who pas sed exams during Delta's March , 2017 , test session:  

new Technician James Hammerich, KN4BVI, new Extra Clifton Johnson, W1CLJ, and a 

special shout -out to Tech Class 2-17 student  John Reiners, KN4BVH, for  his early passing of 

both the Technician and General  exams.  
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Once again, Spring is here!  Donõt know about you, but this is my favorite time of the year 

with everything buddi ng out and turning green again.  This year my sinus problems are not as 

bad as last year.   Sure hope the pollen is not causing you any sinus allergy discomfort.  

 

I donõt have much for this monthõs article so Iõll mention a couple of things below and simply 

say that I look forward to seeing everyone at the Delta Club meeting this coming Tuesday 

evening at 7:00 pm.  

 

FreeFest is this Sat urday from 9:00 am til 3:00 pm at the Bartlett Station Municipal Center, 

5868 Stage Road, Bartlett, TN.   Iõm looking forward to seeing you there and looking forward 

to seeing the new toys the exhibitors have.   Iõm sure one of them will have something that I 

canõt live without. 

 

Donõt forget to check into the DARC information net on the 146.820 repeater at 8:00 pm 

each evening, and when you check -in, make sure to thank the net control operator for taking 

time from their family and busy schedule to call the n et for us.   They are some our most 

valuable assets!  

 

If you have not renewed your club membership now is the time.   Linda will be glad to accept 

your renewal application and cash, check or money order.  

 

See you at the meeting Tuesday night!  

 

73  

 

Kenneth Laseter 

KI4AOH 

 

 

  

President's Corner  

  Submitted by Ken Laseter, KI4AOH  
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Treasurer's Report  

Submitted by  Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  
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Attendees:  Steve Frazier, KK4VPT, Scott Adams, KM4PMU, Barri Munday, WB4SWP, Joe 

Lowenthal, WA4OVO, Bill Stevens, WC9S, Dan Lasley, NE7JN, Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, Linda 

Laseter, KJ4CTX, Kevin Zent, K4KLZ, and Len Grice, W4MKS.  

 

Ken called the meeting to order at 7:00.  

 

Linda gave the Treasurer's Report and covered the budget year to date.  

 

Kevin confirmed Glen Popiel, KW5GP, would present April's program on Arduinos.  

 

Len discussed a press release for Field Day and said Jelly Th ompson, N4HLT, will be 

speaking with Germantown mayor Palazzolo regarding Field Day preparations.  

 

Joe just completed a Tech class with testing on the prior Saturday; we have five new Techs, 

two new Generals and one new Extra.  There will one more class to  demo equipment;  Pat 

Lane, W4OQG, will demonstrate the long wire antenna.  There will be a Tech class offered in 

July, date and place to be announced.  

 

Joe also mentioned requesting quotes from bus companies for the Huntsville Hamfest bus 

trip.  Unlike pre vious years, the bus will pick up passengers only  from Germantown Baptist 

Church around  6:00 am.  See Joe's bus trip article in this issue for more details.  

 

Bill said he sent Yaesu a check for a new repeater but has received no confirmation of the 

order as yet.  

 

Linda will man the GOTA station at Field Day, and Pat Lane is in charge of HF antenna 

placement.  We will have sign up sheets for the operators as well as the public.  

 

Len moved to adjourn at 8pm, Linda seconded.  

 

 

 

 

  

This Monthõs Board Meeting Minutes  

April 4, 2017 -- Submitted by Barri Munday, WB4SWP  
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Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, o pened the meeting with everyone introducing themselves by name 

and call sign.  

 

Ham Hillard, W4GMM, moved to accept the Treasurer's report as well as the Board meeting 

minutes; neither second recorded.  

 

Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX, announced that the YL net is do ing well.  

 

Jim Cissell, KI4I, is teaching a CW class in the HQ 101 class prior to the meeting.  

 

Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, announced that a Tech class is on -going.  There will be another 

Tech class offered after July 4th.  

 

Jelly Thompson, N4HLT, told us he wil l offer a General class at Fire Station #4 on Forrest Hill 

Irene Road in Germantown.  

 

David Webb, KV4QI, mentioned CERT plus training coming up at the Millington Fire Training 

Area, 5591 Dakar Street, Millington, TN, 29 Apr 2017, 11:00am  - 4:00pm.  

 

Bill St evens, WC9S, talked about the Field Day organizational meeting on the following 

Monday night at Fire Station #4 in Germantown.  He also reminded us of the estate sale and  

swap meet from 9 -1 at the club meeting site on Saturday, March 18th.  Coffee and donu ts 

to be offered.  FreeFest will be  April 8th in Bartlett on Highway 64 from 9 -3 with many good  

hourly prizes as well as the grand prize.  

 

Don't forget the March of Dimes event on May 6th at Shelby Farms.  Hams will be offered 

breakfast between 6 -6:30.  Ch eck with Linda Laseter if you wish to volunteer.  

 

David Campbell spoke about many different types of VHF/UHF antennas.  

  

Minutes of Last Monthõs Club Meeting 

March 14, 2017  ð Submitted by Barri Munday , WB4SWP 
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David Campbell, KD4NOQ, presented last month's program, "Antennas you may not have 

seen before."   

 

 
 

David began by  referring to th e web site  of Kent Britain, WA5VJB, who sells log periodic, 

Yagi, ultra wide band, and ot her types of VHF/UHF antennas.  

 

 

David says, "This is WA5VJB's 400MHz -

1000MHz log periodic circut board antenna.  It 

was designed f or the new OTA TV band (when all 

TV stations had to move to UHF).  WA5VJB runs  

the antenna test range for 900MHz - 24 GHz for 

Central States VHF Society."  

 

With regard to "Antennas you may not have seen 

before," Davi d was right:  I'd never seen a printed 

circuit antenna of this type!  

 

 

 

 

 

Last Month's Program  

Submitt ed by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, contributions by   

http://wa5vjb.com/
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 David showed us a home -

brewed a two meter cubical 

quad antenna with reflector.  He 

says, "It's a one wavelength 

loop antenna.  I have used this 

antenna exclusively for 

transmitter hunting.   You have to 

know your antenna pattern when 

using an antenna for this.  How 

do you do this?  Once I find the 

transmitter I have a field 

strength meter I hook up to the 

antenna and find its lobes and 

nulls."  

 

The gain for this antenna is 

about four to six dB.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David presented a ton of technical information on VHF/UHF 

antennas, including several that he has built.  He has spent 

considerable time on antenna ranges of the Central States and 

Southeastern VHF Societies  where the performance of his 

antennas was measured by an impartial  group of antenna 

experts.  We were pleased to see that Davidõs antennas perform 

well when compared to a wide range of other amateurs.  
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David described a number of òcantennasó he has built 

(several shown here with the printed circuit log periodic 

antenna).  The interested reader can find a wealth of 

information on cantennas on the Internet.  

 

We thank David for an interesting, detailed look at some 

of his experiences with VHF/UHF antennas.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bill Stevens, WC9S, will  take the estate sale equipment  to the April 8th FreeFest and, if 

anything is left, will take the remainder to the April Delta Club meeting.  If you  have 

questions about any of the equipment, please give Bill a call at  901 -603 -3448.  Between 

price reductions and demand at FreeFest, Bill expects to sell much of this  equipment.  Don't 

wait too long and miss out on something you want!  

 

 

 

Saturday, May 6, 2017, is the date for this yearõs March of Dimes March for Babies.  We will 

be back at Shelby Farms Park this year supporting the March of Dimes and enjoying all the 

new facilities in the park and hopefully some beautiful weather.   I need a few more 

volunteers to help out from 7:30 a.m. until noon.  If you can help, please  send an email to 

Linda Laseter  or call Linda Laseter at 901 -268 -1766. I appreciate everyoneõs support.  Thank 

you and I look forward to working with you.  

 

 

Estate Sales 

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, contributions by Bill Stevens, WC9S  

 

Volunteers Needed for March of Dimes March for Babies!  

Submitted by  Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cantenna
mailto:LindaLaseter@gmail.com
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Many times we need composite video monitors to use for Amateur television or as displays 

for older computers we still run with our favorite software.  These older displays are harder 

to get now that VGA monitors are the norm.  One good product is an adapter for your 

computer monitor that allows you to run composite video input on you r VGA monitor screen.   

The unit has a pass through mode so it shows your normal computer screen, but at the push 

of a button a composite video signal can be displayed.   Extra cables that are needed are 

included.   I hooked mine u p to my computer and hooked up an ATSC converter so I can 

switch between the computer and the news channel during storms to get weather updates.  

The unit works great and is available on Ebay for about $12.00.   Do a search for òcomposite 

video to VGA conve rteró. 

 

Editorõs notes:  See the next page for the full -size image that James contributed.   James told 

me the ATSC (Advanced Television Systems Committee) standard is the digital equivalent of 

the NTSC ( National Television System Committee) analog TV stand ard.  Thanks, James, for 

the explanation.  

 

 
 

 

 

Many times we want to buy electronics part s and tools to use in the Amateur radio hobby.  

One company that has a lot of good stuff is Debco Electronics.  They carry RF connectors, 

Powerpole tools and connec tors, coax and coax tools, and electronics tools.  They also carry 

resistors, toroids, rectifiers, ICs, semiconductors, and electronics assembly hardware.  They 

even carry a line of antenna accessories.  If you looking for electronics parts and tools check  

out what Debco has for you.  The web address is http://www.debcoelectronics.com/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Amateur Packet Update  

Submitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 

 

Amateur Hardware Update  

Article and image submitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 

 

http://www.debcoelectronics.com/
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In the March HQ 101 session, Jim Cissell, KI4I, introduced the Morse code sounds of the 

letters F through J.  As Jim sent patterns of dits and dahs, he asked the attendees to  speak 

the letter as soon as they recognized it.  Jim stressed that we should listen to the sounds of 

a letter without counting individual dits or dahs.  

 

In the April HQ -101, which begins in an upstairs meeting room on club meeting night at 6pm, 

Jim will continue with letters K through O.  If you are interested in becoming a CW  operator, 

please join us for this month's HQ 101, even if you missed any prior HQ 101 CW sessions! 

 

 

 
Photo by Dan L asley, NE7JN  

 

 

Pictured are (L -R), James Hammerich, KN4BVI, Ray Miller , AA4UK, Janice Shaner , KX4BB 

(back to camera), Harold Crouch , KC9SZC, Glen Ellis, KK4LPG, and Jim Cissell, KI4I.  

 

Thanks again, Jim, for Elmering us!  

 

 

 

 

  

HQ 101  

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  
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There is no charge for cla sses, but the student is responsible for the purchase of the 

license manual  and the $15 ARRL FCC examination fee.  

 

Licenses Earned in 2017  from Delta Classes  
  

5 Technician  

2 General 

6 Extra 

 

If you are interested in attending  a training class , send an email to Joe Lowenthal  with the 

desired class name in the subject line, along with your name, email address and cell  phone 

number in the text.  

 

The new Technician questio n pool  is effective July 1, 2014, through June 30, 2018.   You 

will need the ARRL Ham Radio License Manual 3rd Edition  to study for the Technician  exam. 

 

The new General question pool  is effective July 1, 2015, through June 30, 2019.   You will 

need the ARRL General Class License Manual 8th E dition  to study for the General  exam. 

  

The new Extra question pool  is effective July 1, 2016, through June 30, 2020.   You will 

need the ARRL Extra Class License Manual 11th Edition  to study for the Extra  exam.  

 

 

Current Classes  

 

Tech Class 2 -17:  February 25 -- April 15, 2017  

 

Tech Class 2 -17 is being held on six Saturdays from 9am to 1pm at EMHC ambulance 

company tr aining room, 6872 Appling Farms Parkway, from February 25th to April 15th 

except for  March 25th and April 8th.  

 

There were 11 students in the beginning with six finishing the class that includes two YLs. 

The instructors were Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, Perry Ha yes, N4PSH, Len Grice, W4MKS, 

Pat Lane, W4OQG, and David Webb, KV4QI, with assistance by Tom Dichiara, AC5MR.  

 

The WCARS FCC VE team led by Gary Weatherford, W5EMA, provided the test session on 

April 1st.  Congratulations to John Reiners, KN4BVH, who teste d early at the Delta Club 

meeting  test session on March 14th earning both Tech and General.  He then earned his 

Extra Class license at the class test session on April 1st.  Congratulations to Rob Stalcup, 

KN4CHR, for earning his Technician and General lice nses.  Congratulations to Teresa White, 

KN4CHS, Olivia Ritter, KN4CHT, and Jacob Haynes, KN4CHW, for earning their Technician 

licenses.  

Delta Ham License Training, 2017  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO  

 

mailto:wa4ovo@gmail.com
http://ncvec.org/page.php?id=362
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-Ham-Radio-License-Manual-3rd-Edition/
http://ncvec.org/page.php?id=364
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-General-Class-License-Manual-8th-Edition/
http://www.ncvec.org/page.php?id=365
http://www.arrl.org/shop/ARRL-Extra-Class-License-Manual-11th-Edition/
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On April 15th the equipment demonstrators will be Rick Tillman, WA4NVM, on satellite; Pat 

Lane, W4OQG, on Winlink and Ri ck Pellicciotti, KJ4NWQ, on APRS.  

 

 

Tom Dichiara , AC5MR, 

demonstrating his Icom IC -

7300.  Photo by Joe 

Lowenthal , WA4OVO . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Michael Knight, 

KK4IOH, on digital 

modes.  Photo by 

Joe Lowenthal, 

WA4OVO.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Planned Classes 

 

Tech Class 3 -17 is being planned to start in the second week of July on either Monday or 

Thursday nights for six weeks from 6:15pm to 9:15pm. The location will be determined  

closer to class time. If interested in the Technician class, send an email to Joe with Subject 

line: Tech Class and name, email address and cellphone in the  text area.  

mailto:wa4ovo@gmail.com
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Editorõs note:  we are continuing  a new column about women with significant 

accomplishments  in the art and science of radio .  Each article is  written by a woman and 

most of the writers are hams.   YLs, please contribute more articles!  

 

The year was 1906 -- 14 years before women were given the right to vote, let alone allowed 

any thought of a career in technical or scientific matters -- but Glady s Kathleen Parkin, age 

five, was too busy running a wireless radio station with her brother to be affected by the 

sexist nonsense outside her family home. Relocated to San Rafael,  CA after the great San 

Francisco earthquake, the family was thriving, includ ing the precocious Kathleen, as she was 

called.  

 

The development of the technology originally called "Hertzian waves", based on 

electromagnetic radio waves discovered by Heinrich Hertz in 1886, had taken a giant leap 

forward  when the first practical wirele ss telegraphy transmitters and receivers were 

developed by Guglielmo Marconi beginning in 1895. Earlier terms referring to the 

transmissions had  been displaced by the common use of "radio" or "radiotelegraphy", and 

Morse Code was the common language of the  airwaves.  

 

One of the first wireless stations in California was operated for six years by young Parkin and 

her brother John. Kathleen's fascination with and expertise in the technical  field grew 

quickly, until she achieved a first in wireless communicatio ns and in female history.  

By the age of 15, she obtained a first -class commercial radio operator's license from the 

United States Government with the call sign 6SO. The license entitled her to operate  any 

grade of wireless station and to secure employment on vessels. Miss Parkin was the 

youngest successful female applicant for a radio license ever to be examined by or pass  

government testing.  

 

But before receiving the commercial license, the young woman Parkin had already made 

history. Prior to receiving he r professional license, while still a child, she held an  amateur 

radio license for six years, to the age of eleven.  She applied for the government license on a 

whim, just to see whether she could pass or not, and passed the  examination with a high 

score. She was the third woman to successfully pass the examination for a first -class radio 

license, and the first woman in California.  

 

Not to mention that Parkin was a cover girl of sorts, applauded for her technical 

achievements by being featured on the cover of the industry magazine, The Electrical  

Experimenter, in October 1916, when she was 15. She was featured in several other 

publications throughout her life, including the 1916 San Francisco Chronicle.  

 

The newspaper trumpeted: "Girl 15 Years Old Gets Radio  License: Gladys Parkin Receives 

High Rating San Rafael Miss Says She May Go to Sea With Brother, Who Is an  Operator." To 

the amazement of many, Parkin was perfectly qualified to be a professional telegrapher.  

Women in Radio 

Submitted by Patricia Phillips  
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With the female vote still years away, the ded icated teenager had her own thoughts on the 

rapidly -growing highly technical field of wireless.  

 

"With reference to my ideas about the wireless profession as a vocation or worthwhile hobby 

for women, I think wireless telegraphy is a most fascinating study,  and one which  could very 

easily be taken up by girls, as it is a great deal more interesting than the telephone and 

telegraph work, in which so many girls are now employed. I am only fifteen,  and I learned the 

code several years ago, by practicing a few m inutes each day on a buzzer," she told the 

Electrical Experimenter.  

 

She continued: "I studied a good deal and I found it quite easy to obtain my first grade 

commercial government license, last A pril. It seems to me that every one should at  least 

know the c ode, as cases might easily arise of a ship in distress, where the operators might 

be incapacitated, and a knowledge of the code might be the means of saving the  ship and 

the lives of the passengers."  

 

"But the interest in wireless does not end in the knowl edge of the code. You can gradually 

learn to make all your own instruments, as I have done with my 1/4 kilowatt set.   There is 

always more ahead of you, as wireless telegraphy is still in its infancy," she declared.  

Pay careful attention to Parkin's refere nce to making your own equipment. That is exactly 

what she did, including the creation of a  kilowatt spark -gap transmitter.  

 

Throughout her life, Parkin made her own instruments so that they would meet her exacting 

specifications. No doubt had there been g eneric off -the-shelf models, she would have  

eschewed them in favor of her own hardware, known for its precision and accuracy.  

 

Parkin's early childhood interest in what began as a challenging hobby for a superior mind 

grew into a full -time business. She an d her brother both managed and worked in the  family 

radio business , Parkin Manufacturing Company.  

 

By 1925 the company was especially well -known for its Crystal Radio set, precisely created 

with Bakelite board, single tuning control, 4 screw terminals for antennas and other  forward -

looking procedures. Throughout her life, Parkin continued to fine -tune ever more reliable and 

popular wireless equipment.  

 

Although a search of eBay did not turn up any Parkin Company models on sale, the growing 

interest in the f ield is revealed in a 1917 booklet: Audel's Easy Lessons in  Wireless 

Telegraphy.  In comparison to the developing beginner's market, of course, Parkin was 

already a licensed commercial operator.  

 

An oral history of Parkin is held in the Anne T. Kent Califo rnia History Room Oral History 

Program at the Marin County Free Library. Published in 1977, it contains thirty -seven pages 

of her reminisces of her days in the wireless world.  

 

A star in the early wireless world, Parkin was well -known not only to other ama teur operators 

in her area by the age of 25, but, thanks to publications and her hardware  development for 

the Parkin company, in far -flung worlds well beyond her home town. Parkin died at age 88, 
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having left her mark on women's history, and the crucial  development of wireless hardware 

and techniques.  

 

Patricia Phillips is an (ostensibly) retired Public Information Officer from Kennedy Space 

Center where she was a key member of the Space Shuttle launch team as well as an  expert 

on technical spin -offs and bio medical research. An award -winning writer for 50 years, she's 

written for many international and national publications. Most recently, she's  been a featured 

writer for an Oklahoma magazine. Also a poet , Ms. Phillips has received national acclaim for 

her fi rst book, Freddie Came Home and Other Coyote Tales , and her  work is taught at the 

university level.  She's been a keynote speaker at the University of California at Berkeley for 

her poetry. She is at work on new poetry as well as a  historical book. She's a lso a popular 

Native American storyteller and accomplished platform speaker. She says she deeply 

appreciates the emergency and support work that hams  provide for us all in times of need.  

 

 

 

 

 

DARC is sponsoring a 50 -passenger bus trip to go to the Huntsvi lle Hamfest on August 19, 

2017.  There is a graduated scale fare for the bus trip.  The fare is $60 if paid by May  31, 

2017.  The fare is $65 if paid by June 30, 2017, and $70 if paid after June 30th.  The fare 

includes the $9 hamfest entry ticket.  There will be biscuit sandwiches, water,  sodas, chips, 

and fruit on the bus going to Huntsville and whatever is left for the trip back.  There are no 

refunds, but you can sell your seat to someone else if you can not  go.  Let me know.  

 

Cash or checks will be acc epted for payment.  Make checks payable to Delta Amateur Radio 

Club.  You can pay at a meeting.  You can also send your check to Joe Lowenthal, 

WA4OVO,  6675 Ashbridge Cove, Memphis, TN 38120.  Please include your name, callsign, 

cell phone number, and emai l address.  Reservations will be on a first come first paid basis. 

 

The bus will leave Germantown Baptist Church, 9450 Poplar Avenue at Johnson Road, 

Germantown, TN at 6:00am.  The bus will leave Huntsville immediately after the 4pm door 

prize drawing and return to Germantown Baptist Church at approximately 7:30pm.  

 

Germantown Baptist Church has asked us to park in the back on the northeast side of the 

church so there will be security cameras on the cars like last year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Huntsville Hamfest Bus Trip  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, Director of Training  
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As I was exploring the March 4th ham fest at 

Birmingham, I walked around the end of a table and 

came to a screeching halt!  There sat an Enigma, 

the famous German encryption  device from World 

War II!  It couldn't have been an authentic Enigma, 

however, as four color LED displays  were scrolling 

text where the rotors should be and the device was 

somewhat  smaller than an authentic Enigma.  I met  

James Sanderson , KM4YWT,  one of the designers, 

and he told me how the electronic version of the 

Enigma came to be.  Later I met his part ner, Marc 

Tessier, KM4YWV,  who filled in more details of 

their amazing story.  

 

In the full -sized version  of the ima ge of the Enigma 

replica at the left, you can more clearly see the 

LEDs are indicating B, 1, 2, and 3.  This is part of 

the rotor setup for the four -rotor navy Enigma.  The 

Enigma replica can also function as a three -rotor 

army or Luftwaffe Enigma.  

 

The plugboard is shown here with three wires.  

Each wire exchanges one pair of letters (here, A -N, 

G-X, and D -L).  Wikipedia  says an Enigma without a 

plugboard òé could be broken relativel y easily 

using hand methods, while attacking versions with 

a plugboard was much more difficult.ó 

 

 
 

Their project began as an instructables.com  page, then turned into an Open Source Enigma 

Replica Kickstarter  project which raised more than $62,000!  (All you entrepreneurs out there 

should take note of this figure!)  Marc quit his job and turned to the replica on a full time 

basis. 

 

Marc told me he maintained a blog while he and James were designing and building their 

proof of concept replica.  

 

 

 

The Enigma is Alive and Well!  

Text and photos  by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, contributions by Marc Tessier , KM4YWV , 

and James Sanderson, KM4YWT  

 

mailto:jdcmtls@yahoo.com
mailto:stgmakermarc@gmail.com
mailto:stgmakermarc@gmail.com
http://carbheat.net/Sparks/enigma-2a.jpg
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cryptanalysis_of_the_Enigma
http://www.instructables.com/id/Make-your-own-Enigma-Replica/
https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/438986934/the-open-enigma-project?ref=nav_search
http://openenigma.tumblr.com/
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James Sanderson , KM4YWT  (left), and Marc Tessier , KM4YWV , with their ScrollaText  and 

Enigma replica  products.  

 

 

 

http://www.stgeotronics.com/ScrollaText-Scrollatext.htm
http://www.stgeotronics.com/Enigma-Replica_c3.htm

